
THE TROPICAL FISH CLUB OF BURLINGTON 

Celebrates 25 Years!
PLEASE JOIN US
- June 6-8, 2014
- Holiday Inn, South Burlington, VT

Great seminars and speakers: 
• Eric Bodrock
• Regina Spotti
• Rachel O’Leary
• Stephan Tanner

For more information, please visit www.tfcb.org.

ALSO INCLUDES: Tour of Vermont Microbreweries, Dinner 
Cruise on Lake Champlain, Friday Night Social Barbeque... 
PLUS Sunday Auction, Raffles, Vendors, and so much more!  
We hope you will come celebrate this milestone with us!
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OTTER VALLEY

AQUARIUM SOCIET
Y

Here is the OVAS LOGO
JOHN!TODARO

OFFICERS

PRESIDENT  Scott  Craig 
scraig1012@charter.net 

VICE PRESIDENT  Ben Belancik
benjaminsr@belancik.com 

SECRETARY  Mike Liu
mike@berkshiredesign.com 

TREASURER  Don Hennemann
modelrrbug@aol.com 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Linda Giza

BOARD MEMBERS

Michael Lucey
hummingbird7515@comcast.net
Jerine Blissett
icegriller@hotmail.com
William Maier

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

AUCTION CHAIR Linda Giza
MEMBERSHIP Linda Giza & Don Hennemann

PROGRAMS  Linda Giza 
MUSEUM LIASON  Linda Giza
LIBRARY  Bill Maier 
REFRESHMENTS  Scott Craig & William Maier
SUNSHINE  Linda Giza
NEWSLETTER  Jerine Blissett 
BYLAWS  Linda Giza
EXCHANGE EDITOR  Linda Giza
NEC DELEGATE  Will Fontaine 
NEC ALT. DELEGATE Martha Morris

The Underwater News is the official publication 
of the Pioneer Valley Aquarium Society, Inc. and 
is published either monthly or bimonthly except 
for July and August. The views and opinions 
printed herein are those of the individual 
authors, and are not necessarily those of PVAS. 
The Underwater News is provided free to our 
members as part of their membership. Unless 
otherwise indicated, original articles and 
drawings may be re-printed in other non-profit 
publications, as long as credit is given to the 
author and The Underwater News. Two copies 
of the publication in which the reprint appears 
should be sent to PVAS. Address all exchange 
bulletins and correspondence to the Pioneer 
Valley Aquarium Society, Inc. c/o Michael Liu, 
14 Indian Hill, Florence, MA 01062.

IN THIS ISSUE

3  WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE CLUB

      Minutes from our General & BOD Meeting, Treasurer’s Report &  

      Up Coming Events

5  How I Raise Anabantoid Fry

      By Kevin Thurston

      From CAS Newsletter and Aquarist, Colorado Aquarium Society    

      Aquarticles.com

7  PVAS PROGRAMS & CONTEST 

         Breeder Awards, Bowl Show Results, & Photo Show Contest

9 BUSINESS DIRECTORY & TRADING POST

VISIT PVAS.NET FOR UPDATES AND MEMBERSHIPS   2
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Triple Crown Fish Auction
Saturday, March 16, 2011

The Tropical Fish Society of Rhode Island presents

TFSRI’s split is $3 per bag sold, all the 
rest goes to the vendor.
No limit on the number of lots submitted.  All 
lots must be live   sh, plants or aquarium-
related items.  See rules for complete details.

Preregister by March 11th and get a red dot 
sticker to bump one bag to the start of the auc-
tion.  

All lots open at $3. Lots not selling for the 
minimum bid of $3 are returned to the seller. 
Lots selling for only $3 are considered dona-
tions to TFSRI. 

Vendor Fee: $2
Bidder Card: $2 (Waived for Vendors)
Bump any lot $2         Rebagging fee: $2The Tropical Fish Society of Rhode Island 

meets on the third Wednesday of each month 
(except  December) at 7:30 PM. Meetings 
are free and  all are welcome to attend.  Go to 
www.tfsri.net for meeting location

BRING YOUR BEST FISH!
For a $1 fee you can put a reserve on any lot! 
YOU set the minimum bid, if the lot doesn’t 
sell for your price or better, you get it back!

Doors will be open at 10:00 AM.
The auction starts promptly at 12:00 PM

Free Admission!  All are welcome!

Visit www.tfsri.net for 
complete rules and auction forms.

St. Joseph’s Parish Center
1303 Mendon Road (Rte. 122)
Cumberland, RI

DIRECTIONS TO THE AUCTION:
Route 295 to Route 122, (exit 10). Take a left 
off the ramp, proceed past the Burger King 
on your left and Route 116 on your right. 
Continue on route 122 for approximately one 
mile. St. Joseph’s church will be on your left. 
Turn left into the driveway immediately before 
the church, and follow the driveway around 
the rear of the church and proceed to the top 
of the hill. The Parish center will be on your 
right.

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:
Al Wagonblott   401-619-7805
 mr_wiggles_sr@hotmail.com

or visit us on the web at: www.tfsri.net

Greater Hartford 
Aquarium Society 

Metropolitan Area Killifish 
Association  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